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www.pukeko                              www.thepukekohetrampingclub.org 

 

 

Next meeting: 6 December 2021 

Venue: Anglican Church Hall, Wesley Street – Pukekohe 

 

Supper Duty:  Self Service  

Guest Speakers: 

Nil for this month   

Muddy Boot Award:    

Nil for this month  

New Members:  

 

“Where am I competition” 

 

                                                        

The last where am I – Eric Muir identified “Te 
Rareatakahia Hut”.  Was identified by Dee Keys.  

 
To go in the draw for the prize at our next club night, 
email the correct identification of this photo to 
deekeys22@gmail.com 
Or put your entry in the boot before the meeting on 
club night. 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:deekeys22@gmail.com
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Well here we are, only just out of lockdown but in the middle of 
confusion. However I have decided that we will proceed with the 
meeting on 6 December.  
 
However it will not be a normal meeting and there will be some strict 
guidelines that I will set out below. The Church has authorised us to 
continue with the meeting but also have guidelines which we must 
follow and those will be displayed on the door as we enter.  
 
The meeting will be relatively short, mainly acting as a social 
reconnection opportunity. There will be very little official business and 
virtually no trip reports.  
 
There will be an expectation that people attending will be double 
vaccinated, however this will not be checked at the door. The chairs will 
be set out a metre apart and during the meeting masks should be worn 
if possible. Supper will be placed on a long table to try to avoid the usual 
gathering around the table. People should make their own tea so that 
there is no gathering around the teapot. This meeting supper is provided 
by the ladies and my suggestion would be a packet of biscuits so that 
food is not handled. We probably do not need every lady to bring a 
packet of biscuits or at least do not open every packet.  
 
Trips are another issue and the committee has not yet developed firm 
protocols. However, in the meantime day trips that are mainly outside 
with no mass gatherings are acceptable. However, weekend or overnight 
trips will need very strict guidelines. At the moment it is my belief that 
trip leaders can set the terms of those wishing to participate. That may 
include requiring people to produce proof of double vaccination and I 
believe that is their right. If another leader is happy to take unvaccinated 
people that is also their right but I think it should be made known to all 
of those attending the trip.  
 
These are strange times with lots of uncertainties but our primary aim 
must be to protect the members of the club and their families. It is 
obvious from our membership that most members are of a vulnerable 
age so we need to take as many precautions as possible.  
 
I hope to see as many of you as possible at the meeting on 6 December 
but if you do not attend for whatever reason I wish you seasons greetings 
and hope that you have an opportunity for a holiday and a break away 
from your homes. We look forward to a more settled year in 2022 
although the signs are not promising.  
 
 
David  
 

 

President Notes 



Edition 567 – November 2021 

3| P a g e  
 

 

Two years ago I joined the tramping club and mid week walkers. I feel privileged to be able to lead the walks and decide if I 

get to take the walkers to out of the way or interesting places I have found. Some of the walks been found from perusing 

Google maps satellite view and trying to decide if a green strip is actually a path. My pre walks or bike rides do not always 

turn out a success. I have had sneakers bogged in clay and had to backtrack on lots of occasions. When being walk leader 

there is always a worry that things don't go to plan. My worry of will the tide come in early and I end up ringing Coastguard 

with walkers stranded on a Auckland island or, will we take extra time and have our cars towed from a 3 hour Hamilton car 

park. But as problems go, it's a closed cafe, a locked gate we have to climb, a missed bus, a non working train and a jammed 

toilet have been the extent of my worries.  

I have just led my 9th walk to the new Auranga subdivision. It was lovely to have the 25 limit of walkers turn up for a 

beautiful sunny day. There was a lot of catching. It was wonderful to see the new friends and acquaintances I have made 

over the last few years. I have not tired of being the walk leader and still have lots of ideas for new walks. For the one's who 

want a walk repeated that time will come. The enjoyment of going some where new or a walk I love means I still enjoy 

Franklin mid week walks as much as I did two years ago. I will continue to put up hand to lead and continue to enjoy being 

led on others walks.  Shaaron  

Ps for any that didn't make Auranga, it is development in progress and we'll worth a walk now or in future.  

 

 

Trip Reports   
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          Future Trips – Spring Programme  
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                                    PTC Committee 2021/2022 
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Gear Requirement 


